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Douglas C. Percy

MR. KOOS FIETJE, Class of '72

He’s a lanky, slim Dutchman. Koos
started his career as a professional
plumber. But God began working in
his heart, and Koos felt called to
serve Him on a mission field.

To compel him to enter O.B.C., the
Lord had to bring about failure in
Koos’ business life. Then he was

ready for the next step.

During his time at O.B.C., he
served as Chairman of the Student
Missions Committee, where his own
personal commitment had a startling
impact on the students.

Koos, Colleen Fietje and their 3 children.

Koos speaking at a Thai “"house’” church

meeting.

According to his own testimony,
Koos said, regarding his O.B.C.
training: “I believe it was an impor-
tant period of my life. I was exposed
to the Word and men and women of
God. It took three years to unwind
from a materialistic view of life and
begin my life of discipline towards
the Word. It was during this time we
were exposed to the needs of those
who have never heard. Ilook back on
it with appreciation. It was a good
beginning.”

On graduating with a Bachelor of
Religious Education degree, Koos ap-
plied to the Overseas Missionary Fel-
lowship (formerly the China Inland
Mission) and was assigned to Central
Thailand as a church planter.

Thailand is surrounded by Com-
munist-governed countries (Cambo-
dia, Laos, Viet Nam), and the uncer-
tainty of its future can be felt almost
palpably. It is in the midst of such
tension that the Christian mission-
aries are planting churches, teaching
the Thai Bible, and seeking to build
up the church for an uncertain fu-
ture. The only certainty is in Jesus
Christ Whom they are proclaiming as
Lord and Saviour for the Thai peo-
ple.

The Thai people with whom he is
working are in a new and previously
unreached area. As Koos said when
interviewed, “Being in a new area,
everything is a first. First conver-
sions, first baptisms, first marriages,
first baby born to Christian parents.
Then we had our first funeral. There
were no Christian places to properly
deal with the body. So we had to
make a coffin, make it waterproof,
and bury it 60 miles away in a Catho-
lic place. We have to bring her up
again in a few years when the church
locally has their own land. I even had
to prepare the body with injections to
preserve it.”

I visited Koos a few years ago, and
shared in some of his work. The

houses in the forests are built on stilts
to keep them clear of floodwaters,
and the local church groups are
growing, howbeit very slowly. At
present, there are about 800 Chris-
tians, and Koos teaches some of them
through the very difficult, but musi-
cal, Thai language in which he has
become very proficient.

With a population of about 45 mil-
lion people, there is still much to be
done.

During their last term there, Koos
and Colleen ‘70-'71 (his wife) saw
some 100 people come to the Lord.

As we talk to people like Koos, we
are grateful for the privilege of help-
ing to train such faithful, dedicated
and able people of God.

May their tribe increase!

The way to go! Koos travelling through
mud and grass to reach Thais.
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OBC Chorale—Spring Tour Highlights
Clockwise from top right: Rev. & Mrs.
Jim Vold; 1980-81 OBC Chorale; Take it
easy—take a bus; A visit to Ganong’s &
Chocolates, St. Stephen, N.B.; New
Brunswick fishing village—Chance Har-
bour, N.B.; John Bell, OBC Choral
.| Director (centre) with Choir Presidents

8 “Willie” Warner (left) and Barb Mathe-
son (right); St. Andrews Presbyterian
Church, Moncton, N.B.
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STEWARDSHIP

CORNER
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OBC/OTS IS A FAITH MINISTRY

We are excited about what God has done and is doing through
the ministry of Bible Colleges. In assessing the future impact of
Christian higher education on society, one author has referred
to it in this way “. . . Keeping the evangelical colleges alive and
relevant is a life-and-death struggle”. We must have the help and
backing of the Christian community if we are to win in this
struggle.

During our last fiscal year which ended on May 31, 1981, your
financial support helped us to operate on a balanced budget
while we provided quality Bible training to more than 525 students
from nearly 30 denominations. As we begin another school year,
we prayerfully anticipate your continuing and faithful steward-

ship.
Sources of 0.B.C./0.T.S. funds
1981-82 Operations Budget = $2,306,625

Student Contributions
— Tuition Fees
— Dormitory

Contributions from Friends
— Cash Gifts

— Faith Promise Plan

— Annuity Gifts

— Bequests — Wills

— Memorial Gifts

— Music Ministries

$1,220,450
53.0%

$877,500
38.5%

Other Income ($198,675)
— Bookstore and Miscellaneous

p sars —E- S S S SIS SN G SRS S G G S S S S S

(detach here and mail)

To: Rev. Robert Little,
Stewardship Dept.,
OBC/OTS,

25 Ballyconnor Court,
Willowdale, Ontario M2M 4B3
Phone: 1-416-226-6380

I am interested to know more ways to honour God with
what He has graciously blessed me.

[ Please phone or visit [] Please send literature

Namei= v L A R Ea . i Phone ...
Address i o i et SR S BE e )
Gy P O NS, Postal Code ..................

}

G. C. Taylor

R. Little

W. Flanagan E. L. Cassidy

J. Vold

R. E. Devereux

This is our team in Public
Ministry and Stewardship

MAY WE
SERVE YOU?

— in Ministry

— In Stewardship Counsel

— in Seminars in Estate Planning
We want to help you to be increas-

ingly effective in your witness for
Christ. y




Alumni Association of Ontario Bible College/Ontario Theological Semmary

ALUMNI RESPOND
by
Dr. Victor Adrian
OBC/OTS President

It has been my privilege, together
with' Rev. Jim Vold, the Alumni
Director, to have planned and made
approximately ten visits to Alumni
groups in Ontario this year, in order
to share the OBC/OTS vision of the
Board, Corporation and Faculty with
them. Let us thank God for our
Alumni members, and let us con-
tinue to pray for them.

Last Spring, I sent a letter to all
Alumni members. In my seven years,
I have not received such a positive
mail response from any other com-
munication. I thought you should get
a sense of the heartbeat of some of
your fellow Alumni members and,
therefore, am giving you below ex-
cerpts from letters received.

M| communiguE
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“I was deeply moved by your letter, especially the words, ‘As evangelical
Christians we dare not settle down comfortably in this world. The Lord calls us
unto the battlefield. He calls us to be strong in Christ; disciplined in prayer;
daily committed to integrity and holiness; disciplined in the times of medita-
tion on the Word of God; disciplined in engaging in loving ministry to others,
and disciplined in a simple life style.” May the Lord enable us to renew our

commitment to Christ and to His purpose for OBC/OTS.”

“I am committed to uphold the min-
istry of OBC/OTS in prayer and fi-
nancially as I am able, and am excited
to hear of the direction that God is
leading OBC.”

Nowva Scotia

[ =

“I was deeply impressed by your re-
cent letter to the Alumni, and your
requests contained in it. My husband
graduated from OBC in 1976, and we
are serving the Lord as Pastor and
wife. . . . The Spirit of God convicted
both of us to respond to your re-
quest, and praise Him Who is the
great Provider, Who has graciously
allowed us to give even a small
amount to the cause of furthering His
great work here in Ontario.”

Ontario

Ontario

“Your letter inspired me to write
you, and not only write, but act. Never
shall I forget my student days in the
early 30s at TBC. My studies there
gave a solid foundation for the min-
istry, and only eternity will reveal
what the dedicated Professors,
through the Holy Spirit did for my
life. May the blessing of our Lord
continue upon OBC and OTS.”
California

“I received your letter this morning. How good it is to hear from OBC! A
chorus that went through my mind as I read your letter was:

‘All over the world the Spirit is moving;

All over the world, as the Prophet said it should be.

All over the world there is a mighty revelation

Of the glory of the Lord, as the waters cover the sea.’
How true! A real sense of dedication to the Lord through prayer has been felt
here at Faith Academy, a school of 500 students, the majority of them mission-

aries’ kids.

How I thank God for the training I received at OBC, and how God has used

that training here.

I am unable to help OBC financially throughout this year, but you can be
assured of my continued prayers. I would ask also for your prayers for myself

and Faith Academy.

I want to express how much I appreciate hearing from OBC. Thank you for
the encouragement to get deeper into God’s Word, and to make prayer a more

vital part of my life.”

The Philippines

“I acknowledge that I am one of
those from whom you have not
heard for years, and I have no excuse
to offer for this. As one of the 1924-
1927 class, I thank God for the three
years spent at the College, and for
the godly professors and for the stu-
dent body.

My wife and I spent most of our
lives in Jamaica as a Missionary Pas-
tor from 1929-1977.

Thank you for your letter, and in-
deed for past communications.
Please find our cheque for $50 en-
closed.”

Ontario

“Thank you for your recent letter to
the Alumni of Ontario Bible College.
It is indeed a privilege to help in the
support of a College which exalts
Jesus Christ in the training of young
people who are preparing to take
their places and work and witness for
Him in this tragic world.

It is heart-warming to know that so
many have a deep interest and con-
cern for the lost. I am sure God will
honour their life and dedication to
Him, and their desire to fulfill the

Great Commission.” '
Ontario

OBC/OTS ALUMNI COMMUNIQUE—SEPTEMBER 1981
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By
Jim Vold

I would like this column to be a personal report to
you. Through it, I hope you will gain new insights
into that which God is doing in, with and through
your fellow Alumni. Your reactions to these reports
will be very helpful.

As I look back over the first five months of this cal-
endar year, I have a real sense of kinship with the
Apostle Paul when he said, with what always seems
to me to be a bit of sadness, “I have been in journey-
ings often” (2 Cor. 11:26). There is a weariness that
comes from travel. There is also much blessing from
the fellowship with God’s people that it affords.

I hesitate to cite some names and places because
that means I will omit others of equal value. Those I
cite are mentioned because there is a very unusual
association.

One of our jaunts was a ministering weekend in
Sarnia and area. That placed us into the pulpit of First
Baptist Church in Petrolia. There, Norman Bullock is
doing a great pastoral work. The point of special in-
terest is that we were in Ontario’s oil fields! The pro-
duction is limited but it is there! In fact, when Alberta
cut back on oil production, Petrolia increased its out-
put.

My visit to Sault Ste. Marie was totally enjoyable.
Grads there were so kind and hospitable. One visit
will always linger in my mind. It was a raw, snow-
threatening day. The wind which struck the face had
a bitter touch. Yet I stood watching tomato plants
grow with vigor. It was inside a hydroponic green-
house and the operators were Bob and Pat Lawrence.
He still teaches in a local school while the hydroponic
venture gains commercial steam.

We tasted dust in our mouths as we walked across

ALUMNI

SPOTLIGHT

by Laurine Schmelzle 67

We want to introduce our new feature column
which, it is hoped, will be newsy and informative.
This will be your column and we want to encourage
you to help us write it by sending items of interest to
the Alumni Office.

In this issue we are focusing upon ““Alumni in the
Professions”. The great majority of the members of
our Alumni who appear in our news articles are those
who are directly involved in professions relating to
full-time ministries. This issue, we want you to meet
some of our members who have been working
Ml
Tinker, tailor, Soldier, Sailor,

What kinds of jobs do our Alumni do?
We have Missionaries, Ministers, Bible

School teachers,

But what are some of the other positions we hold?
Barry Nelson ‘67 is an Auctioneer. Glass blowing
for the Medical Science Department of the University
of Toronto has kept Reuben Chappell 26 busy for
over 50 years. In the health professions, Jake Dick ’57
is a physician; Ruth Beech ‘44 and Janet Kirchen 29
were involved with nursing for many years. Wayne
’66 and Leslie ‘64 Scott are a husband and wife team
of chiropractors. Gerry Jackson, B.Th. ‘60, Fred
Campbell, B.R.E. '62, and several others are social
workers. Jack Fletcher, B.R.E. '72, works for the mu-
nicipal government and many others are civil ser-
vants. Ted Simmons, B.Th. ’68, has served his mu-
nicipality as a member of the school board. Altan
Harrington 39 is a lawyer, and Joyce Gregersen,
B.Th. 78, a legal secretary. Inga Fjuk '60-'61 works
for the CBC as a researcher. And we have only
begun . ..

Can you add to our list?

the lawns of Millar Memorial Bible Institute campus
to share a delectable supper with Helen Dickson. The
dust came out of the air as those prairie winds
whipped the soil into adjacent counties. The memo-
ries of the ““dirty Thirties”” were too vivid!

One stop on our choir tour of New Brunswick took
us into a unique Presbyterian manse. (The manse was
unique in that it contains a fully-stocked bomb
shelter! The church did not engage in extravagance.
The house was a bequest from a wealthy and some-
what eccentric man.) There we enjoyed delightful fel-
lowship with Murray Graham and his lovely wife
Phyllis.

My year was capped with honour when the Class
of ‘81 asked me to deliver the Baccalaureate address.
It was another moment of joy to see the first gradu-

ates of the O.T.S. Continuing Education Program re-
ceive their Master of Divinity degrees. Ron Unruh,
whom we have known since his early teens, was one
of these ““pioneer” grads.

As we have travelled, I have observed that
0O.B.C./O.T.S. grads are keenly appreciative of the
training they received here. They also express enthu-
siasm when they learn of the direction the school is
moving. Of particular interest is the College/Semi-
nary concern for inner city work, and its desire to re-
late, helpfully, with developing nations.

We have a noble past. We experience a blessed
present. We are challenged by incredible prospects.
Let us band together to give hearty support to this
work as God leads us into the 80’s.
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EXECUTIVE
ECHOES

by Wendy Alton ‘75
and Marcelle Godfrey '43

Ever wonder what the Alumni Executive really
does? Well, we get together once a month, spend the
first half of the meeting socializing at the Swiss
Chalet, and spend the second half discussing how we
can spend your money! NOT REALLY!

All kidding aside, some of us on the Executive have
served for more than one term, which means that we
have known each other for several years. Therefore,
it can be pleasant getting together and having fellow-
ship, even at “another meeting”’!

The Alumni Association President (this year, Rev.
Charles Jackson) sits on the Board of Governors. We
are kept up to date on new things being planned for
the College and Seminary. Through him, we report
the Alumni perspective on various issues back to the
OBC/OTS President and Board. The Alumni Presi-
dent also speaks for the Alumni at the Graduation
Banquet, Baccalaureate and Graduation Ceremonies.

Also serving on the Executive is the Alumni Direc-
tor, Rev. Jim Vold. Rev. Vold is involved in “field
ministry”, meeting formally and informally with
Alumni. We discuss his various speaking engage-
ments and how he can be of further help to you, the
Alumni. If Rev. Vold could be of service to you and
your church, please contact the Alumni office.

We hear reports from Chapter meetings, class re-
unions and the Homecoming Planning Committee.

As well, we make decisions on awards. Alumnus
of the Year and names of Alumni meriting member-
ship in the Honour Societies are chosen by the Execu-
tive and passed on to the faculty for approval.

Keeping you informed of Alumni matters and giv-
ing you an opportunity to communicate to the
Alumni family through various publications is also
one of our concerns.

There are, of course, financial matters to discuss at
each Alumni Executive meeting. Within the Alumni
budget, we decide on such things as the amount of
the Alumni scholarships and the gifts to the new
grads of OBC and OTS.

In addition to all of these activities, some members
of the Executive sit on other committees at the Col-
lege. We have a representative on the Stewardship
and Public Ministries Committee and on the Aca-
demic and Campus Development Committee.

In general, our task is to continually seek
new ways for the Alumni to serve in the ongoing
work of the College, and to assist the College in effec-
tively ministering to the needs and interests of the
Alumni.

KEEPING

IN TOUCH
Eclsctial e yn e

1896-1929

*Mr. Glen Petch '08 died on March 9 in Collingwood,
Ont.

*Mrs. C. Bennett '24-'25 (IRENE McMAHON) died in the
Spring of 1981 in Calumet, Quebec.

*Miss Edna Prest '27 died in Newmarket, Ont. on May 1.

*Mrs. Norman Amos '28 (CONSTANCE KNIGHT) died on
April 19 in Latrobe, Tasmania.

*Mrs. Frank Stanley '28 (ANNIE ZIMMERMAN) died on
April 10 in Toronto.

1930-39
*Mrs. Douglas C. Percy '35 (BETTY WILLIS) died on June
6 in Toronto.

1940-49

*Mr. Clarence Dashper, husband of LOIS BOWES ’41,
died on April 18 in Millgrove, Ont.

*Rev. & Mrs. Wm. Crump 49, B.R.E. '69 (RUTH FAL-
CONBRIDGE '49) began a pastoral ministry at Immanuel
Baptist Church, Willowdale on June 14.

1950-59

*Rev. & Mrs. Bert Baskin '50 (LOIS GERTRUDE BROWN
'51) have taken up residence in Sexsmith, Alta., where he
commenced his term as an instructor at the Peace River Bible
Institute on July 15. She will be employed in the Library.

*Rev. Lew D. Farrell 50 was inducted into the pastorate
of Central Norton United Baptist Church, Bloomfield, N.B. on
April 30.

*Mr. David Fuller '53 has been appointed Area Deputy
Director for the Philippines (0.M.F.).

1960-69

*Rev. & Mrs. George Bradford, B.Th. '63 (LAURA JOY
HALL '61-'64) commenced a pastoral ministry at Oxford
Baptist Church, Woodstock, Ont. on Sept. 1.

Miss Louise Cameron '64 to Kenya (AIM) on June 28.

Miss Doris Nesbitt ‘65 to Liberia (SIM) in May.

Mr. & Mrs. Lyle Wilton '68-'69 to Kenya (AIM) on Aug.
24.
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Phinnemore, B.Th. '69 (PENNY, B.Th.
'70) to Papua New Guinea (WBT) on June 6.

*Mr. & Mrs. Robert Davis, B.Th. '70 (MARG PROMNEY
’69-'70) on medical furlough from Singapore (OMF) on May
26.

OBC/OTS ALUMNI COMMUNIQUE-SEPTEMBER 1981
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*Mr. & Mrs. John Ibbotson (WENDY CARTER, B.R.E.
'70) announce the birth of a daughter, Sarah Jolanda, on
May 15 in Three Hills, Alta.

*Rev. Philip Thompson, B.R.E. '71 (BARBARA, B.S.M.
’71) was ordained at Park Royal Church, Mississauga, Ont.
on Apr. 29.

*Mr. Wayne Welch, B.R.E. '72, has been appointed East-
ern Representative of Scripture Union Press.

*Mr. & Mrs. Dorian Baxter (SHARON ALLOWAY '73) are
parents of a chosen daughter, Rachel Sharon.

*Mr. & Mrs. Jamie Hamilton (JEAN WILLIAMS, B.R.E.
'73) have a new baby boy, Taylor Bradley James, on May 9 in
Toronto.

*Miss Gail Roadknight '71-'74 was married to DON
SCHUIT in Toronto in Dec. 1980. They return to Kenya to
teach at Rift Valley Academy.

*Mr. & Mrs. Delbert Cressman (LESLIE GARROD, B.R.E.
’75) are parents of a new daughter, Rebecca Marie, on Apr.
14 in Cobourg, Ont.

*Rev. Lloyd Markle, B.R.E. '75 (RUTH VOLD '71-'73)
commenced his ministry as pastor of Olivet Baptist Church,
Meaford, Ont. on July 1.

*Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Hinton (SHERYL SAUER '74-'76) have
been blessed with a new baby girl, Rachel Melissa, on April
30 in Niagara Falls, Ont.

*Miss Beth Brown '76-'77 married MR. TED GOLLA in
Toronto on June 5. MRS. DOROTHY SKAKLE '77-'78 was
Matron of Honour and MRS. JEAN LYONS '76-'77 was a
bridesmaid.

*Miss Barbara Cassidy '76-'77 married MR. NORMAN
TIFFIN on August 16, 1980 in Wortley Baptist Church, Lon-
don, Ont.

*Mr. Mark Cassidy, B.Th. '77 (ANITA WIDEMAN, B.R.E.
'77) graduated from Dallas Theological Seminary with an
M.Th. on May 4. On Aug. 1 he started as youth pastor of
Queensway Baptist Church, Islington, Ont. They are also
candidates with T.E.A.M.

*Mr. & Mrs. Dan Shields, B.Th. '77 (LINDA, B.R.E. '77) are
the proud parents of a chosen daughter, Amanda Louise, on
April 22.

*Mr. Terry Dorey '77-'78 received his Bachelor of Applied
Arts and Communications from Ryerson Polytechnical Insti-
tute, Toronto in May.

*Mr. & Mrs. Ted Garrison, B.Th. '78 (LORNA WELLER,
B.R.E. '79) have been blessed with a son, Nathan Luke, on
June 2 in Kitchener, Ont.

*Miss Janet Henkelman '78-'79 married MR. JOHN DIN-
NICK on Aug. 29 at Spring Garden Baptist Church, Willow-
dale, Ont. MISS JANICE COMFORT '78-'79 and MRS. GINNY
GOOD, B.R.E. '81, were Bridesmaids.

*Miss Marilyn Perrin, B.S.M. '78, married MR. BARRY
ARCHER '77-’78 on Aug. 16, 1980 in Roseville United
Brethren in Christ Church, Roseville, Ont. The Maid of Hon-
our was MISS DORIS PERRIN ’83.

*Mr. Gary Waite, B.Th. '78, received his M.A. in History
at Waterloo University.
*Mr. Dwight Wideman, B.S.M. 78, married MISS JOAN

EVANS on June 13 in Uxbridge, Ont. MR. GRANT WIT-
TACHER ’74-'75 was Best man.

1980-81
*Mr. & Mrs. Wilf Ball, M.Div. '80, are the proud parents of
a new daughter, Johanna Eloise, on May 20 in Milton, Ont.

*Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cousins, B.Th. '80 (SHEILA, M.Th.
’80) are undergoing an intensive language course in Nairobi,
Kenya in preparation for their ministry at Kapsabet Bible In-
stitute with A.I.M.

*Mr. Rob Hayes, B.Th. '80, married MISS DOT SMITS on
May 23 at Willowdale Baptist Church, Willowdale, Ont.

*Mr. & Mrs. David Low, B.Th. '80 (HEATHER '77-'79)
have been accepted as candidates of the Christian and Mis-
sionary Alliance Mission. David also graduated from the
Canadian Theological Seminary with a Master of Missiology
Degree in April.

*Mr. & Mrs. Paul Martin, B.R.E. '80, commenced work
with the Sun Valley Community Church, Kelowna, B.C. on
June 1.

*Miss Linda Martin, B.R.E. '80, married Mr. Mel Smith
on May 23 at Bethany Baptist Church, Toronto, and now re-
sides in New Brunswick.

*Mr. David Reimer, B.Th. '80, married MISS SUSAN
HUGHES on May 23 at Hilltop Chapel, Weston, Ont. In May
he received his B.A. from Waterloo University.

*Miss Diane Windsor, B.R.E. '80, married MR. WAYNE
SAYNOR, B.Th. 81, in Montreal on May 23. The Best Man
was MR. BILL THORNTON, B.R.E. ’81; MR. MARK BIN-
NINGTON, B.Th. '81, was an usher; Maid of Honour was
Miss Heather McLean '80-'81; MISS CLAUDETTE WHITE
'82, MISS THERESA McLEOD, B.R.E. '80, and MISS JANE
LACEY, B.R.E. '80, were Bridesmaids.

*Mr. Peter Ball, B.S.M. '81, married MISS CLARA
WIEBE, B.R.E. '80, on May 16 in Grunthal, Man.

*Mr. Glenn Gibson, B.R.E. '81, married MISS KELLY
PRISTANSKI '79-'81 on May 29 at the 0.B.C. Chapel. The
Best Man was MR. ART VAN MIDDLEKOOP '77-'80; MR.
LLOYD BELL, B.S.M. ’81, soloist; MRS. SHARON BELL,
B.S.M. ’75, organist; MISS SANDRA VARDY, B.S.M. '81,
pianist; MISS MARLENE WYNJA '80-'81, violinist. Partici-
pating pastors were ANDY JAMES, B.R.E. 69, and REV.
JAMES VOLD, Director of Alumni and Church Ministries.
MR. JOHN BELL, B.S.M. 73, read the Scripture. The Master
of Ceremonies was MR. CURRIE PHILLIPS, B.R.E. '81, and
MR. GORDON JOHNSON, B.R.E. '81, sang at the recep-
tion.

*Mr. Brian Hooper '80-'81 married MISS LORI HEIER on
May 15 in St. Catharines. REV. JAMES VOLD, Director of
Alumni and Church Ministries, assisted in the ceremony;
MISS BEVERLY-ANN HOOPER, B.R.E. '78, was a Brides-
maid.

*Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Johnson, B.R.E. '81 (DIANA, B.R.E.
'81) are entering the youth pastorate of First Baptist Church,
Dunnville, Ont.

*Miss Lee Anne Northrup, B.R.E. '81, married MR.
MARK BINNINGTON, B.Th. ’81, in Bathurst, N.B. on May
16. MR. REID COOKE, B.Th. '73, was pastor; MR. WAYNE
SAYNOR, B.Th. '81, was an usher; MR. CLIFF PEAT, B.Th.
'76, gave the charge to the groom.

*Mr. & Mrs. Jim Shantz, M.T.S. '81, are the proud
parents of a daughter, Joanna Enid Marie, on May 19 in
Toronto.

*Miss Dawn Taylor '79-'81 is working with handicapped
children at Ceci’s Home for Children in Toronto.
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